
 
  

 

                                                        

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dear Families 

I am publishing this bulletin at the start of the half term week ahead of the week commencing the 2nd of June, as it 

contains details of the uniform changes below. As promised in last weeks bulletin the details of the uniform adaptions 

are now published and students can move to these adaptions immediately. We are excited to have made these 

changes, and our students have told us this will make them feel more comfortable in their appearance. Strict 

boundaries remain and I would ask that families please work with us to ensure students get this right. The details are 

below. I have also communicated this in a letter to you all. We continue to hold the highest expectations for our 

students and research shows uniform is an important part of this.  

It has been such a positive but short four week half term. We are now truly enjoying our new facilities and the 

disruption of the building site that we lived with, is now reducing. The final stages of the build, renovating several 

remaining areas of the school is due to conclude before September. Throughout this half term student attendance has 

risen to above national average. This is brilliant to see and your continued support with this is greatly appreciated.  

During the second half of the summer term, we will be transforming our SEND provision further. We have already 

opened our ‘Lighthouse’ facility for a small number of students, and we will now be developing our ‘Bridge’ provision. 

This seeks to clearly identify any barriers to learning that students may have, such as their reading ability.  We will 

then target specific support to encourage and improve pupil engagement. We are already seeing some noticeable 

differences in how our students can engage in learning and we will continue to build on this momentum. 

              Jim Taylor 

Headteacher 

 

 

Monday 2nd June 2025  

  

 

 

 Uniform Changes  

 

 

 

 

 

Last autumn, we joined the Trust in asking for feedback on aspects of our uniform code. In total, the Trust 

received 2,067 responses from families, students, and community members. 

Since then, I have worked with staff from across the Trust, smaller groups of students and staff, to carefully 

review all of the feedback – which has now been refined into our new policy. The policy will be ready and finalised 

from September 2025, but so not to delay, the changes discussed below will start immediately after the half term 

break, Monday 2nd June.  

Please note: 

- Uniform requirements for skirts, jumpers, shirts, ties, socks, and coats remain unchanged. 

- Changes have been made in the areas of hair, jewellery, makeup, footwear, trousers, and shorts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have made significant changes and taken steps to adapt our policies following detailed consultation. As we 

are in the summer term, the summer uniform adaptions now also apply.  Students may remove their jumper at 

any time, but a coat should not be worn in place of this. We have a duty of care to ensure safety, students 

being required to remove piercings for PE is therefore required. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

STEAM – Summer Term     Lunch Clubs  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Year 9 Get Creative with Comic Design in ICT 

A focus on year 9 this week, in showcasing some of their work. These students have recently made their GCSE 

option choices and it is clear to see why many choose the creative subjects. The facilities we can offer these 

students is now matching our ambition for them. It’s been truly transformative and great to see in classrooms in 

school.  

 

 

   

 

Before and After School PE Clubs 

 

 

As usual our PE team are busy with both before school and after school sessions. It is great to get 

involved. There are lots of opportunities available and clubs are running every day. What a way to 

start or finish your day, get fit, get involved and take advantage of what SA has to offer.  

 

 

Year 9 Soft Sculptures 

Taking advantage of our new STEAM block, All students are now working in our purpose built 

technology rooms. This week year 9 have been creating Soft Sculptures. The creative flair and the 

skills to create these models have been carefully developed under the expert guidance of Mrs Kovacs. 

Students have created some very high-quality designs and really improved their skill sets.  

 

 

   

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Student Support Queries 

If you have concerns regarding a student's learning needs, would like to request additional 

support/advice please complete the internal SEND referral form and send it to the following email 

address: sendadmin@shr.mmat.co.uk. Our Student Support Department are now based in the Bridge 

area of the Caradoc Building, in addition we now have a purpose-built internal assessment and 

alternative provision area – The Lighthouse. 

 

 

Information shrewsburyacademy.co.uk 

Click here to view our latest news articles. 
 
Why not also follow us on Facebook @ShrewsburyAcademy for a wealth of content, from student, staff and 
school celebrations, to competitions. We encourage you to get interactive with our posts! 
 

To hear about news from across the Trust, why not also follow @MarchesAcademyTrust. 
 
Want to work for the Marches Multi Academy trust? Follow the link below:  
https://www.marchesacademytrust.co.uk/joining-us/how-to-join 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some of our students have severe allergies. 

Please respect our drive to be a ‘nut free school.’ 

Always leave snacks and foods containing nuts 

at home.  

mailto:%20sendadmin@shr.mmat.co.uk
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